TOWN OF ST. JOE ~ COUNTY OF DEKALB ~ STATE OF INDIANA ~ST. JOE TOWN BOARD MEETING~ October 29th, 2024

The executive meeting was called to order at 6:33pm by Randy Drake. Pledge of Allegiance-Randy Drake.

EXECUTIVE ORDER OF BUSINESS:

Angela Snyder presented the meeting minutes for October 8th, Randy Drake motioned to approve. Zebulon Griggs second the motion. All ayes cast

A & Z Presented the contract for the engineering services for the replacement of approximately 3240 feet of existing asbestos concrete water main pipe on Curie Street, Spencer Street, School Street, 4th Street, and Jefferson Street along with looping of water main to alleviate water pressure issues. Randy Drake made a motion to approve the agreement for the

Dave Burns presented a plan that the pickle festival has for bringing water lines closer to the vendors so all vendors. He is asking if they provide the lines and supplies if the Town would allow the employees to donate the work for about 2" water line and around 50 feet. Randy Drake motioned to approve using the Town employees if the St Joe Church of Christ allows it. Zebulon Griggs seconds the motion. All ayes cast.

Angela Snyder presented the budget for 2025, Rainy Day \$22,500, General fund \$157,601, Motor Vehicle Highway \$31,179, Cemetery \$25,235, Sanitation \$10,386. Randy Drake motioned to approve the budget for 2025. Zebulon Griggs second the second the motion. All ayes cast.

Mary Simcox has been in contact with Blue Heron Ministries and is ready to complete the Land Restoration project. Erik Webber the Town Attorney, said we need to get a survey done and title insurance. Angela Snyder gave the signed agreement for the purchase agreement.

Harry Riley would like to consider using the water department as a drop box until the building is moved and payment systems can be arranged. Angela Snyder will get with Vicky Riley to figure out how they would go about it.

Kory Ferguson would like to rent a compacter to tap down the dirt before repairing the sidewalk on School St.

Angela Snyder presented the plans she was given by 104 Washington St. She let the homeowner know that they needed to get permitting and permission before building and that their contractor will need to give them plans with location and size of the home to be built.

Jeri Crise is having issues with her basement flooding and has had to purchase a new sump pump from the ST RD 1 project. She would like the contact information to reach out to the project manager.

Angela Snyder presented that at 308 Widney St she would like to put a cement slab that is 10x16 at the back of the property.

Misty Spicer would like to put a fence up in the back yard for her dogs to have a safe place to play. Leaf picks up will be in November will be on Wednesday.

ADJOURN:

Randy Drake made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:57pm. Misty Spicer seconded the motion. All ayes cast.

Respectfully submitted:

Angela Snyder, Clerk Treasurer

Musty Spicer

Jell Janger

Randy Drake, President

Misty Spicer, Member

Zebulon Griggs, Member,